Dear CILT Parent,

Congratulations, your child is entering into a new phase of camp life! They are no longer a traditional
camper, and are now invited to participate in our Camper in Leadership Training program. The CILT
program is one that provides invaluable leadership training to high school aged campers, and is a great
opportunity for personal development and growth within a supportive community.

Before entering the CILT program parents, as well as CILT's, must fully understand this program and
its goals. Campers entering the 10™ grade are invited to participate in this program based on
recommendations from their previous summer’s Bronco counselors and other unit leaders.
Admittance into the program is based upon merit from the previous summer. Although many campers
are very interested in participating in this fun and rewarding program, not all campers are invited into
the program.

Consequently, enrolling in the CILT program does not mean automatic promotion to the next level.
Each year of the CILT program has different requirements (outlined in the “CILT Program Description”
enclosed) which must be fulfilled in order to be admitted to the program for the following summer.
Our expectations for each CILT level are clear and attainable, and are thoroughly explained to the
participating CILTs during camp.

The CILT directors will work closely with your CILT to help them be as successful as possible within the
program, but it is important to note that we cannot guarantee that all CILTs will meet the necessary
expectations for advancement. Our selection process considers such attributes as leadership,
maturity, self-motivation, responsibility and willingness to accept and follow camp policies and rules.
This invitation indicates our belief that your child can be successful in this program.

The CILT program is designed to facilitate a rich and enjoyable camp experience for your child, while
giving them an opportunity to mature within a guiding framework. We invite parents and CILTs to visit
with us prior to enrollment in the CILT program, in order to facilitate better understanding of our
expectations and goals which we hope to reach together with your child.

Sincerely,

Shawna pefmye

Camp Owner/Ranch Manager
Cloverleaf Ranch
(707) 545-5906



